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PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF CALIFORNIA 

EVALUATION & COMPLIANCE DIVISION 
Energy Branch 

RESOLUTION G-2108 
Deeeaber 17. 1986 

RESOLUTION 

SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA GAS COMPANY (SOCAL GAS). ORDER 
AUTHORIZING EXTENSION OF THE EFFECTIVENESS OF RATE SCHEDULE 
CST-2 (ENHANCED OIL ~EC()VERY) SHORT-TERM TRANSPORTATION OF 
CUSTOMER OWNED NATURAL GAS. 

By Advice Letter No. 1665, Filed November 1. 1986. southern 
C~liforrii~ G~~ Comp~tiy (S6C~1 G~~) request~.C6mmis~ion· . 
authorization to extend the effectiveness of Rate Schedule GST-2, 
(Enh~nced Oil Recovery) Short-Term ttansport~tion of Cu*tomei 
Owned Natural G~S. The facts are as follows: 

BACKGROUND 

1. Rate Schedule GST-2 w~~ authorized for service by Resolution 
No. C-2685, dated July 2. 1986. Ordei1ria P8ragra~h 26fthat 
resolution states. "Advice Lette~ No. ~638-G is approved for a six 
month term until December 31. 1986. The Commission reserves the 
right to examine this Schedule at anytime to detetmine the 
appropriatene*s ot thi8 ttan~pott set~lc~ i~te fot EOR." 

2. By this advice l~tter. SoC~l Ga~ ie~uest~the C6mmissio~ ~~ 
authorize • cbntinu~tiOri of Rat~ Schedule GST-2'for sri ~nlimit~d 
period of time~ It has pto~en to be An effective AndvtAbie tobi 
for utilizing SoCal Gas 1 pipeline capacity while contrlbbting 
positively to SoCa! Gas' matgin and heiping to reduce fixed cost 
expenses to its higher priority customers. 

3. Schedule GST-2 is the only short-term transportation schedule 
currently aVAilable for ~ervice to the highly competitive enhan~ed 
oil recovery market ·Afid SoCal Gas te~uests thAt the ,chedule 
continue in effect until such time it no longer serves a useful 
purpose. 

4. There ate turtently tvo customers takirig service undet 
Schedule GST-2 with total gas transpqttation of approIimathly 
76.000 therms per day with tequests for service pending to . 
increase transportation quantitie~ by .pproxtm~tely 15.666 thetms 
per day. In addition. S6es! Gas st~tes that there are othet 
customers ptesently negotiating for service undet the schedule. 
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DISCUSSION 

1. The CST-2 schedule was found previously to be consistent with 
the Commission's i~t~nt to provide natut~l gas ttanep6ttation (0 
the EOR market. The schedule As 8~th6rlzed on An inferim basis, 
has proven to be workable and beneficial to SoCal Gas and its 
custollers. 

2~ The Public Staff Di~i*i6~ has reviewed this Advice Letter 
filing and finds riO objection to gtAnti6g 8.1i.tt~d time . 
ext~nston, subject to anJ p6ssible .odilications of the tate 
SChedule due to future deCisions in the CommissiOn's Detision in 
OIl 86-06-005. 

3. This filing wili ~ot increase An~ r~te or char~e. ta~~e~he 
withdrawal of service not ton(lict with any rule orschedul~. 
SoC.1 Gas requests that this filing become 'ffective fot service 
Januaty 1. 1981. which is on mote than statutory notice 

4. The Commission staff has received no protest to this Advice. 
Letter. 

5. Pubiic n()tititati~)n o£ this filing has been made by supplying 
copies of the filing to other utilities. governmental :agenci~s. 
and to all tnterest~d patties who reque~ted such ~otification. 

FINDINGS 

1. SoCal Gas has been successful in providing natural gas 
transportation services to the [OR market through the use of 
Scheduie GST-2. 

2. We find it r~asori~bl~ to ~ra~t ~~ extension of tl~et6 all~w 
Schedule GST-2 to remain i~ effect urittl Kay 31 •. 1987. unless 
otherwise rescinded or modified by Commission Decision in 011 
86-06-005 or in R.86-06-006. 

THEREFORE: 

1. Southern Calitorni~ e.s Company is ~uth6t.zed to coni~nv~ to 
provide shOrt-term tr~nspoftation serviee foi- E~hAtic'dOi1 . 
Recovery custom~ts under its tariff Schedule No. GST-2. until 
Hay 31. 1987 unless ~arlier cancelled or 6thetwise modified by 
further order of this Commission. 

2. Th~ Commission t~serves the right to e~amtne t .6dity. or .. 
cancel this Schedule at any time to determine the appr6pri8t~ness 
of this transport service tate for EOR. 

3. All contracts presently existing or later entered into with 
SoCal Gas under Schedule GST-2 S'hi!.ll be subject tomodificat;lori or 
cancellati6h by further Commission Decisio~ in 011 -86-06-005 or 
R. 86-06-006. -
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4. All cOntracts under Schedule GST~2 shall expire no iater than 
Hsy 31, 1987. 

$. The Commission shall be kept informed ·of all COntracts wi th 
EOR customers and notified of th~ margin contribution ~ecut~d from 
each cOntract. This informatiOn sh~ll he sent to the Chiet of the 
Fuels Branch Of the Public·St~ff Division. 

6. This 'dvite 16tte~ sh6it b6 m~rked to sho~ that it ~as 
accepted for filing by Commission Re~olution G-2108. This 
Resolution is effective today. . 

I certify that this Resolution ~as~dopted by the'Public Uttlitiej 
Commis*iofiat its regular scheduled meeting On Detember·11, Ig86. 
The following CommissiOners approved it. 


